
 

 

Newsletter 39 

13th July 2022 

 

 

Key Dates: 

Sports Day for Reception-Thursday 14th July 

2022: 9:30 AM to 11AM – All Reception classes in 

the field. 

Parents’ Open classroom sessions:  We would 

like to invite you into school for Open classroom 

sessions from 9am-9.45am, to visit your child in 

their class to see them learning and their work.  

Please see the dates for each year group below:                  

14th July-Year 3      

Sports Day for Year 4, 5 & 6-Friday 15th July 

Parents: 9:15am-arrival at the field                                          

Friday 15th July 2022-Nursery—Sports day 

Date change due to the clash with the Mini 

Fair: Nursery AM: 9:30 to 10:30AM  & 13:40 to 

14:40 – Nursery PM 

Parents: AM – 9:15 arrival at the main hall 

PM - 13:30 arrival at the main hall 

On the day of your child’s sports day please send 

them into school wearing a full PE kit with a top of 

their class colour. Your child will also need a water 

bottle and sun cream or sun caps if appropriate. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

Parents’ Open classroom session:                  

18th July-Year 5   

Reception End of Year Celebration on the field-

Monday 18th July 2022 from 9.30am-

11.30am:  

For more information please see the Parentmail 

which was sent to all Reception parents last week. 

Last day for Nursery Tuesday 19th July 2022: 

The last day for Nursery will be Tuesday 19th July 

2022. This is to allow new pupils and parents to 

visit and be inducted. 

Parents’ Open classroom session:                    

19th July-Year 6                                  

Last day of the school year-Friday 22nd July-

1.30pm-EARLY CLOSURE 

Sports Day: Thank you to all who joined us on 

Tuesday morning. Your support was much appreci-

ated. We look forward to seeing Nursery, Reception 

and parents of Year 4, 5 and 6 on their specified 

date and  time. 

Open Classroom Sessions: We have had excel-

lent attendance for these sessions thus far and look 

forward to seeing others in the coming days. 

Thank you for your positive feedback. 

Dear Parent/Carers,    

Thought of the week:  

“Liberty is not collective, it is personal. All liberty is individual lib-

erty.”                     ( Calvin Coolidge )                            

 Gold Awards:  Aisha. Z, Anamta. K, Alyssia. T, Ishaaq. A, 

Antonela. L & Riyanshi. P-1 Y,  Aiesha. K, Hamid. A , Aris. C, Noah. 

N & Kethana. K-1G, Zahra. A-1B, Yafi. H, Neyayesh. A, Emmanuel-

la. O, Alif. R  & Harrison. K-2Y, Muhammad. Ahmed-2G, M. Us-

man, Mahfuz. C & Ayyub. A-3Y, Haziq. K, Yusuf. H, Dylan. G & 

Daria. O-3B, Vlad. I-4Y, Ayaan. A-4B, Romana. P & Ismail. A-4R, 

Abdel. R, Stefania. T & Fabrice. F-5G 

 
Achievement Awards for PSHE P4C:      Abdul. R-1R, Anamta. 

K-1Y, Noah. N-1G, Aishah. S-1B, Abdullah. A-2R, Alinne. B-2Y, 

Maya. M-2G, Ushna. U-2B, Ajwa. A-3R, Salma. H-3Y, Zariya. S-

3G, Rezwana. W-3B, Safa. J-4R, Georgie-Ann. B-4Y, Ibrahim. M-

4B, Ibrahim. R-5R, Ryan. T-5Y, Zulqarnain. H-5G, Samiyah. A-5B, 

Toddy. S-6Y, Zekria. S-6G, Feroz. K-6B 

                              Well done everyone! 

Staffing Update: I am pleased to report that overall, the staff 

team remains stable across the school. However, we have a few 

valued members of the staff team leaving at the end of this term. 

Darshan, one of the deputy headteachers, who has been here for 

12 years is relocating to the Cotswolds. Darshan has been a much 

loved and respected member of the senior staff team, who has 

made a huge contribution to the success of the school. Governors 

are carefully considering how best to fill the gap she will be leav-

ing and an update will be provided in early autumn. 

Jemma, class teacher in CUBE, will also be relocating and has se-

cured a position closer to her new home in Kent. She has been a 

highly valued member of our specialist team. 

Monica. P in 2 Yellow will be going back home after many years at 

Cranbrook. She first came here as a supply teacher and has been 

an exemplary class teacher throughout  her time. 

Monika Nassa, Year 4 class teacher, will also be leaving to take a 

short career break. 

We have therefore appointed 3 new teachers, Etlyn, Henna and 

Dionne, who will be joining the Year 1, Reception and Year 4 

teams respectively. 

In addition, another key member of the team, Steve, our Premises 

Manager, will also be moving on to a new position. We are cur-

rently in the process of recruiting his replacement. 

2 of our support staff, Kiran and Simran, will also be moving on to 

new pastures. 

I am sure you will all join me in wishing them well for the future, 

and thanking them for all that they have done during their time 

here. 

Heatwave Measures: 

In order  to ensure that the children remain safe and well during 

this very hot spell, I would request your support by ensuring that 

your child is provided with a sun hat, bottle of water which can be 

replenished throughout of the day, a flannel, and please also apply 

sun cream daily. We will reduce the time that children have out-

side, fans are also available, blinds will be pulled down to provide 

shade and windows will be open. 



 

 

Key Dates for 2022 

Summer Term 2022 

Tuesday 19th April 2022– Friday 22nd 

July22 

Tuesday 12th July-Tuesday 19th July-Open class-

room sessions from 9am-9.45am 

12th July-Year 4, 13th July-Year 2, 14th July-Year 

3, 15th July– Year 1, 18th July– Year 5 and 19th 

July-Year 6  

Wednesday  13th July 2022 –Mini Summer Fair-

3pm-4pm 

Thursday 14th July 2022-Sports day- 

Reception Classes (AM) 

Thursday 15th July 2022– Sports Day for Year 4,5 

& 6 

Friday 15th July– Sports day-Nursery AM/PM– in 

the main hall 

Monday 18th July 2022-Reception End of year 

celebration on the field-9.30am-11.30am 

Tuesday 19th July 2022-Last day for Nursery 

Friday 22nd July– Last day of the school year-

Early finish time: 1.30pm 

 

Headteacher: Jas Leverton     

 Cranbrook Primary School, The Drive, Ilford, Essex, IG1 3PS 

What’s A Digital Footprint & Why Is It So Important? – 
Micro Startups 

What is a digital footprint? 

A digital footprint is the trail of information that you share about 

yourself as you use the internet — whether deliberately or inad-

vertently.  Any time you are online you are creating a digital 

footprint in everything you share, everything you post, and every 

website you visit.  

Please talk to you child/ren about what they post/comment on 
whilst being online. For further information about digital foot-
print, please follow the link below.  

 

Get Creative with an Artist:  

Our local art Space Gallery in Ilford is hosting an event for chil-

dren 3+ to 'design your own mug.'  

This is a great FREE opportunity for your child to get imaginative 

and creative  on Saturday 16th July 2022.  

Please see the leaflet for more details. 

 

After School Club will not be open on that day. Please en-

sure you have alternative childcare provisions in place. 

 

September return:  

School re-opens to pupils on 5th September 2022. 

Clubs:  

Please note, no clubs next week. 

 

Positive behaviours and attitudes:  Here are another two fan-

tastic texts that will act as starting points for talking to your child 

about their feelings and behaviour. Your child will have heard 

many of these in school, but it’s always great to listen to a good 

story more than once! Each week we will add two more texts for 

you to explore with your child. 

Take the next step in your career-Lunch and 

Learn at University of East London-

Wednesday 20th July 2022 from 10am-2pm 

Parents/Carers, if you are interested in exploring  

career options, please attend a taster session at 

UEL, on Wednesday 20th July 2022 from 10am-

2pm. For more information, please read the leaflet 

attached.  

Orchard Baby Bank 

Please see the attachment for more information. 

 


